
Stow Police Department  
Dispatch Log  From: 05/29/2023  Thru: 06/04/2023     0000 - 2359 

 
For Date: 05/29/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0718 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

05/29/2023 0719 Multiple Triad calls made, no answer. S9  
enroute to check on party. 
05/29/2023 0726 Triad call party called the station, she is  
fine, no check needed. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-417-IN 
 
                0853 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

05/29/2023 0854 Accidental 911 call from a newly purchased  
Iwatch. Party did not need and services. 
05/29/2023 0915 S9 went to location, no one home and no  
answer on phone call to caller. S9 clear. 
 

 
                0915 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1002 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1040 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

05/29/2023 1040 Caller requesting Police to tell a neighbor  
to remove his truck & trailer from a piece of property being  
developed by the Town. Party stated he has talked with them  
and is now upset they keep parking there. Party advised of  
his options. 
 

 
                1100 Boat Patrol Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
 
                1534 ANIMAL No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 504] CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a bat on his house. Caller contacted the  
ACO on his own. 
 

 
                1814 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1815 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1914 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1920 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                1926 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 21] FAXON FARM - GREAT RD 
 
                1953 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                2007 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 071POMPOSI] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                2014 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
 



 
 
                2129 ASSIST CITIZEN No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting being stuck in the beach parking lot  
after falling asleep. S10 checked the area Caller GOA.  
 

 
                2214 ALARM, BURGLAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm CO requesting dispatch for mud room door alarm.  
S10/S23 responding. Canceled by alarm co.  
 

 
                2323 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

cleared approx 0015 
 

 
 
For Date: 05/30/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0031 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0036 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0603 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports single car MVA. No PI reported. S5, R17, and  
E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
CBK and HLP requested. Both responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 requested Maynard officer for traffic. Maynard responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
HLP on scene. 05/30/2023 0621 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 responded for traffic. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-31-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-418-IN 
 
                0726 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he found some bones near the parking lot of  
Delaney Project.  S6 responded. 
 

 
                0936 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1048 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1102 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1110 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1115 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                 
 
 



 
  
 1152 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + JOHNSTON WAY 
 Refer To Citation:    002265AC 
       Refer To Accident:    002265AC 
 
                1200 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1204 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1212 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TUTTLE LN 
 
                1244 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1722 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting receiving a urgent message on his phone  
from an unknown number. Caller advised.  
 

 
                1728 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1732 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
 
                1743 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1749 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1753 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1757 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1804 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1817 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1818 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Abandoned 911 call. Upon call back spoke with a male party  
who stated he didn't know how he called 911. Caller on the  
golf Corse no response.  
 

 
                1838 Road Safety Complaint VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a red sports car passed another MV on the  
roadway and was speeding. S8/S10 Spoke with the operator and  
advised.  
 

 
                2006 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                2007 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                2026 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
 
 



 
 
                2124 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party reporting being followed by a Drone. S8/S10  
spoke with party advised and will have someone follow up.  
 

 
                2258 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MAYNARD - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard reports they had a residential break and party was  
last seen heading in the direction of our town on foot.  
Suspect was described as a black male with a black jacket  
on, with the words security on it. S4 and S6 responded. 
 

 
                2332 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 81 yom who has fallen and has general  
weakness. S4 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
L3 and E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 9.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-419-IN 
 
 
For Date: 05/31/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0010 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0559 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she fell out of bed and needs assistance. S4  
and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports no services needed. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-420-IN 
 
                0722 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

S20 request officer for lockout.  S7 responded. 
 

 
                0755 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0822 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
          Location:    [AYE] AYER PD 
 
                0846 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0900 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Weekly Generator Test, Functioning at this time, no issues  
found 
 

 
                0913 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0934 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     



Caller reports she has chest pain. S6 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19 and ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 467 E/m 474 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-421-IN 
 
                0950 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + BRADLEY LN 
 
                1154 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HILLCREST AVE 
         Narrative:     

911 call received from un-intialized number.  Only tower  
addreess received and unable to call back number. 
 

 
                1205 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 84] GUSTAFSON RESIDENCE - BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak with ACO regarding a problem with  
their neighbors dogs. ACO was notified. 
 

 
                1208 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1226 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1314 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1518 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1524 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1550 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1701 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1753 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1804 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    005188AC 
       Refer To Accident:    005188AC 
 
                2001 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                2133 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2138 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
 
For Date: 06/01/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0100 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0414 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0721 COURT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 



                0803 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0842 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0914 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FRANCIS CIR 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak to the ACO regarding a turttle. ACO  
was notified. 
 

 
                0931 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0951 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1001 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1100 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 18] TOWN BUILDING - GREAT RD 
 
                1116 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1121 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk-in request to speak to someone regarding an incident  
which occurred in Maynard. S21 advised party that incident  
needs to be reported to Maynard. 
 

 
                1220 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned call receieved. S21 called back and spoke to  
reception who stated no emergency.  Party was advised. 
 

 
                1305 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1322 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1453 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

06/01/2023 1453 Caller reporting a accident at location. 
06/01/2023 1502 Car 20 reports no PI and no services needed,  
all fire units clear. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-30-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-422-IN 
 
                1455 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-422-IN 
 
                1522 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1537 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOL] MAIN ST + SUGAR RD 
         Narrative:     

06/01/2023 1538 Bolton requesting an ambulance for a multi  
vehicle multi patient morot vehicle accident. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-423-IN 
 
                1723 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 



                1732 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1806 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1809 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1820 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1821 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1827 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 468HARVARD] HARVARD TOWN LINE - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

stop sign violation  
 

 
                1834 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

06/01/2023 1834 Two parties flagged down S8 to report a  
landscaping truck in roadway. S8 spoke with workers and they  
are packing up at this time. 
 

 
                1834 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1849 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1921 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

06/01/2023 1921 Caller reporting a heavy smoke condition in  
the area. 
06/01/2023 1932 S3 reports a trash fire located at 331  
Harvard Rd. L5 updated and enroute. 
06/01/2023 1942 L5 reports an illegal burn at location. Home  
owner advised, all companies clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-425-IN 
 
                1945 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180TAYLOR] MARBLE HILL - TAYLOR RD 
 
                1948 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

06/01/2023 1948 Alarm company reports hallway smoke detector  
activation. 
06/01/2023 1952 Alarm company called back with cancel  
request. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-424-IN 
 
                2136 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2139 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2145 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                2344 FIRE, OTHER False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm monitoring reports smoke detector activation. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7/E14 respond.  
 



         Narrative:     
E14 reports faulty detector.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-426-IN 
 
 
For Date: 06/02/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0006 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
                0031 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0038 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0056 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0750 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0800 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 pocket dial.  S21 contacted Fire Academy.  No Emergency.  
Accidental dial while setting up for graduation.  
 

 
                0949 ANIMAL GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large snapping turttle with damge to its  
shell in the road. ACO was notified. 
 

 
                0956 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1017 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1112 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she found an injured turttle in the Delany  
Project. ACO was notified. 
06/02/2023 1154 
ACO has the turtle. 
 

 
                1127 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1148 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEST VIEW LANE 
         Narrative:     

9-1-1 caller reports his wife fell down the stairs earlier  
today and is now complaining of a headache. S7, S9, R17,  
E14, C20, C1, ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
L5 requested Med Flight. Med flight will respond. ETA 45min.  
 

         Narrative:     
C1 has LZ command. 
 

         Narrative:     
C20 cancelled Med flight.   
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Lahey Hospital. S/m 0.0  
E/m 23.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-427-IN 
 



                1258 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1442 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Section 12 transport to MH at 16:55 S/M 0.0  
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 7.8 17:14.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-428-IN 
 
                1537 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-430-IN 
 
                1538 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/02/2023 1538 Multiple callers reporting a heavy smoke  
condition from the area. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-429-IN 
 
                1552 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

06/02/2023 1552 Caller reporting chimney collapse and  
missing person outdoors at this time. 
06/02/2023 1556 Concord C2 on scene and assuming command.  
06/02/2023 1600 C2 reports party located, multiple trees  
down. Highway notified. 
06/02/2023 1610 HLP notified and responding. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-431-IN 
 
                1716 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Tree into house. no response needed. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-432-IN 
 
                1741 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD + PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports heavy smoke in the area of Barton road at  
Pine point road. no fire visable. 
 

         Narrative:     
Car 20 reports small outdoor fire. all units clear to  
return.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-433-IN 
 
                1849 ASSIST CITIZEN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    BETWEEN 39 AND 43 AT MARKER - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

06/02/2023 1850 Caller reporting a tree down off the roadway  
blocking the path to the Barton Monument marker. Highway  
will be notified in the morning. 
 

 
                1917 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1922 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1927 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1940 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1945 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1950 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 029STATE] HUDSON TOWN LINE - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

06/02/2023 1954 Verbal for marked lanes. 
 

 
                2008 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2044 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2052 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2104 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2117 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

06/02/2023 2123 Two parties advised of hours and sent on  
thier way. 
 

 
                2220 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Bose security reports several vehicles on the property and  
people walking around with flashlights. 
 

         Narrative:     
S22 reports multiple juveniles on the property.  
 

         Narrative:     
all juveniles were picked up by parents.  
 

 
 
For Date: 06/03/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0000 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0005 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

ADT security reports residential alarm. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
building checked/ secure.  
 

 
                0018 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0427 FIRE, OTHER Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    FARM RD 
         Narrative:     

caller from Farm road reports the oodor of smoke from  
outdoors. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
E14 could not locate any source of smoke.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-434-IN 
 
                0449 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 



 
                0452 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                0500 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Hudson PD transports a male party to station for information  
on a 209A.  
 

         Narrative:     
S7 speaks to party in the lobby.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-82-OF 
 
                0634 DISTURBANCE Could Not Locate   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

06/03/2023 0635 Caller requesting to speak with an officer  
about husband. 
06/03/2023 0647 S5 reports no one home, units clear. 
 

 
                0658 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] FORT MEADOW POND RD 
       Refer To Incident:    23-82-OF 
 
                0819 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0822 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD + HIGH ST 
 
                1032 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [LI] CHIPMUNK LN 
         Narrative:     

06/03/2023 1033 Fax reporting a possible rabid animal  
exposure form. Forwarded to ACO for follow up. 
 

 
                1135 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/03/2023 1142 Party into request information about an  
ongoing family situation. party advised of what the police  
can and can't do.  
 

 
                1221 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1235 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

06/03/2023 1236 Caller reporting her daughter called her  
requesting police and fire for a bicyclist that fell off his  
bike and is injured. 
06/03/2023 1250 Fire and police searched the entire area  
with out any contact of the reported injured bicyclist. All  
units clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-435-IN 
 
                1253 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1645 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

S5 request R17 for Section 12. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and E19 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson.  S22 followed R17. S/m  
0.0 E/m 5.7 



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-436-IN 
 
                1659 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    PARKER RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports tree laying on the wires. HLP was notified  
and will respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
HLP reports, tree not a hazard at this time and will address  
it on Monday.  No electrical wires involved. 
 

 
                1736 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk-in came back into the station to speak to officer  
regarding concerns about his son.  S5 spoke with and advised  
party to give safety concerns to his local PD and that the  
JDP would advise him further on Section 12 information. JDP  
assisted. 
 

 
                1833 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she believes her ring has been stolen. S5  
responded. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-83-OF 
 
                1852 ASSIST CITIZEN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak to an officer regarding texts her  
son is receiving from her husband. S22 spoke with and  
advised party. 
 

         Narrative:     
S22 reports JDP will contact party. 
 

 
                1944 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1948 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/03/2023 1950 Multiple inflatables and staging equipment  
left in rear of location. 
 

 
                1959 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2007 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2031 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2050 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2059 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2104 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    LOT AND FIELDS - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2129 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2132 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    STOW COMMUNITY GARDENS - TUTTLE LN 
 



                2340 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
 
For Date: 06/04/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0010 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                0533 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0858 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0944 FIRE, AUTO Investigated   
  Location/Address:    BETWEEN HARD RD & HUDSON RD - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/04/2023 0944 E14 reports a call into the fire station  
reporting a car fire on Great Road between Harvard and  
Hudson Rd. No tone requested. 
06/04/2023 0948 E14 reports vehicle located at Gulf Station,  
known mechanical issue, no services needed. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-437-IN 
 
                1109 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD + TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

06/04/2023 1109 Caller reports an injured biker. 
06/04/2023 1127 Transporting to ALS Intercept location on  
West Acton Rd. Transporting to Lahey 0. 
06/04/2023 1217 Off 22.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-438-IN 
 
                1125 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1130 ESCORT/TRANSPORT Taken to Family/Guardian/Other   
  Location/Address:    [CON] CONCORD CENTER - MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

06/04/2023 1130 Transporting party to location 43669.2 
06/04/2023 1155 Ending 43710.5 
 

 
                1209 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1215 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

06/04/2023 1218 Eastham Police requesting information about  
a vehicles plate run earlier this morning. The vehicle is  
being operated by an elderly female just reported missing by  
family. S26 spoke and gave directions to the operator around  
5:49AM. Party was giving direction to 495 South to Main  
Street in Hopkinton. Eastham Officer investigatiing advised  
the same. 
 

 
                1350 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1428 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

06/04/2023 1429 Caller reporting medical issue, requesting  
transport to Marlborough Hospital. S9, R17 and E14  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0  E/m 7.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-439-IN 
 
                1945 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2003 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                2342 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Medical alert activation with no response. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res 17 reports no medical assistance needed.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-440-IN 
 
 

 


